PRESENT:

EXCUSED:

V.

University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee
Academic Policy Committee
October 15, 2019
MINUTES
3 pm, Lubar N440

R. Arcos-Piedra, S. Boyd (chair), K. Cosier, S. Emmons (x-0), W. Heinrichs, K.
Hildebrandt, T. Howard (x-0), C. Law, K. Murphy, T. O’Brien, N. Salowitz
N. Bird-Soto, S. Helwany, S. Wetzel

Call to Order. The meeting was called to order by Chair S. Boyd at 3:00 p.m.

Approval of Agenda and Minutes. The agenda was approved as amended with adding
Announcements item to all agendas. The minutes of the August 28, 2019 meeting were
approved as presented.

Announcements. The 2021-22 AYC was approved at the September Faculty Senate
meeting. S. Boyd gave the annual report at the Senate meeting. Carrie Driscoll,
Secretary of the University’s Office, located a 2004 report on UWinteriM by the APC
which evaluated five years of UWinterim and addressed issues raised by Lex Renda,
including the 13 days. S. Boyd discussed the findings with Lex Renda and he agreed
issue was resolved.

New Business.

A.

UWM’s Academic Misconduct Procedures (UWS Chapter 14 and Fac Doc 1686)-
S. Boyd presented the requested revisions to Fac. Doc. 1686. N. Salowitz moved
and S. Emmons seconded to update Fac. Doc. 1686 to match UWS 14, Section
14.07 by inserting, “by electronic means” and Section 14.08 by inserting,
“electronic means.” Motion passed unanimously. The document with tracked
changes will be submitted to Codification for review.

Transfer Completion of Associate Degrees- Kristin Hildebrandt presented the
issue to the APC as information and requested feedback. She explained that pre-
merger with Waukesha and Washington County, students short a course or two
from earning associate degree who then took elsewhere could do a reverse
transfer of that coursework to officially complete the AAS degree at UW
Colleges. Questions surrounding the issue include: What is the responsibility of
the receiving institutions? Should UWM be posting the degree for the prior term
(when were technically not yet accredited to offer the AAS)? Should UWM post
degrees for a term when were accredited even though that would not be an
accurate depiction of when it was actually earned? UW Colleges has indicated
that once the UWC records move over to UW Extended Campus as historical
records, as a general rule, they will no longer be posting degrees for students in
PRISM. K. Hildebrandt will update the APC on what is decided.

The meeting adjourned at 3:18 p.m.



